
Minutes of the Meeting of 
November 14, 2007 

 
Members present:  Nancy Brent, Angie Alvarez, Eveline Rivers, Louise Ross, 
Ron Long, Janice Joyner, Enid Bates, Donna Moore, Lynn White Lowe, Pam 
Kinnan, Pat Conley, Elizabeth True, Elayne Shults. 
 
Nancy Brent announced the new name for CCMS is Panhandle WorkSource 
Childcare Services.  They are still providing childcare services, and have brought 
information packets to Adult Students Program to be given to students seeking 
their assistance. 
 
Nancy reviewed the report of awards for the fall semester.  Perkins 
Transportation has awarded twice as many students as Childcare due to the cost 
of gasoline.  The Hi-Plains Kiwanis club made a donation to the Adult Students 
Program for the emergency fund.  This fund has had to be used several times 
this semester. 
   
Eveline Rivers reported on the expansion of the Sunshine Cottage.  They have 
acquired new property next door to the current cottage, and a family has already 
moved in.  
 
Pat Conley announced that she will be retiring. 
 
Pam Kinnan updated the committee on students she works with.  She also 
discussed problems that PAC used to have and how they are improving. 
 
Nancy passed around the ASP Christmas Adopt-A-Student Project forms that 
have been completed by students.  If members would like to adopt a student to 
assist for Christmas, they may contact the Adult Students Program office. 
 
 
 
 

 


